CITY OF LYNDON CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2020

The Caucus Meeting was called to order by Mayor Brent Hagan at 6:00 p.m. Those present: Susan Barto, Betsy Kramer, Kelly Kramer, Carla Nalley, Becky Ricketts, Mardy Sidebottom, Amy Stuber and City Attorney John Singler.

Mayor Hagan gave out candidate filing forms to council members who requested one and reminded them the file date has moved up to June 2, 2020. The Mayor announced, Tina Bojanowski, District 32 State Representative, is coming to Council Meeting to speak. Her opponent will be attending the March meeting.

Mayor Hagan mentioned the MRAP and Budget meeting will be in April for those who need to mark it in their calendars. He also spoke about the KLC City Day/City Night he and council members Susan Barto and Carla Nalley attended and let council members know about the JCLC Annual Meeting this Thursday at 7:00pm located at the Tway House in Plainview. Another reminder, the Easter Egg Hunt will be April 11th, the day before Easter, at Robsion Park.

Graymoor-Devondale, Chief Grady Throneberry, attended meeting and talked a little about the budget issues Metro is facing and how it will affect their department. He also revealed the new Metro Police 8th Division office will be located on Goose Creek Rd.

Councilman, Kelly Kramer, brought up potholes on the bridge at Lyndon Lane. The Mayor stated those were recently filled. Discussion led into other road concerns. Mr. Kramer asked if there were specific state issues the council could mention to Ms. Bojanowski when she attends. The Mayor mentioned a few KLC initiatives could be a topic of discussion. Councilwoman, Becky Ricketts reported a few signs on New LaGrange Rd. that were knocked down. A discussion was held regarding the condition of New LaGrange Rd. which generated another inquiry for Ms. Bojanowski.

Mayor Hagan brought up the fire department sign finally changing to St. Matthews Fire Protection District. He stated he has been asked why Lyndon's station changed their name. Discussion was held.

Councilwoman, Betsy Kramer, is concerned with all the trash around the city, particularly New LaGrange Rd. The Mayor told her the City maintenance crew along with himself, pick up trash regularly and recently filled 4 bags on New LaGrange. He suggested the council could organize a clean-up day to remove litter from right-of-ways. Discussion was held.

Mayor Hagan asked City Attorney, John Singler, if there were any city actions Lyndon should be aware of. Mr. Singler proposed the city consider passing an ordinance, as other small cities are doing, to create an application process and policy for installation of 5G small cell towers. Discussion was held. The council agreed to have a first reading next Monday. Mr. Singler will send a draft of the ordinance to prepare.

Meeting adjourned at 6:36 p.m.

Brent Hagan, Mayor

ATTEST:

Stacev Woodward, City Clerk